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FOREST HILL SPECIAL NURSERY MEETING

On Thursday, February 10, 2011 the Louisiana Nursery and
Landscape Association (LNLA) hosted a special meeting at the
Forest Hill Senior Center, formally the Forest Hill Academy.
Both, LNLA members and potential members were invited to a
delicious chicken gumbo supper with cake for desert. Vice
President, Gerritt Monk cooked the gumbo, board member,
Brian Bridges brought an assortment of cakes and board
member, Renee Vanlangendonck made arrangements and
called 180 nursery folks to come from 4:00 to 6:00 P.M. for

supper and fellowship.

A day before the meeting cold, snowy weather was predicted
and there was some discussion as to whether we should hold

the event. But it was decided that we would have it anyway.
Over 30 people attended including: Debbie and Stephen
Head, Poole Bros. Nsy.; Rodney and RoxAnne Dunn, Dunn’s
Nsy.; Kelly Murrell, Poole Bros. Nsy.; Laney Strange, Mid-
state Nsy.; Brent Dix, Halbert’s Nsy.; Elizabeth Thompson,
Halbert’s Nsy.; LNLA Board Member, Nick Simoneaux, Com-
plete Lawn Care; LNLA Board Member, Dr. Allen Owings,
LSU AgCenter; Olivia Nash, Cypress Tree Nsy.; Curt and Di-
anne Harrell, CenLa Patriots; Shane Morris, Shane’s Nsy.;
Vith Bouasavanah, Nawitsa Nsy.; LNLA Board Member Brian
Bridges, BWI; Matt McGaugh, McGaugh & Company; LNLA

(Continued on page 20)
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Your business will thrive
with a little help from us!

Safety Gear Package offer!

Our Safety Gear Package comes with
Safety Glasses, Posters, First Aid
Supplies, and much more!

5o, and receive your
3 '.;.., FREE Safety Gear Package!

Put our expertise to = E

|
work for you: MEADOWBROOK

Louisiana Nursery & Landscape Association INSURANCE GROUP.
proudly sponsors Meadowbrook Insurance Group

for your workers' compensation needs. (800) 726.9006

We can assist you with the steps necessary to directsales@meadowbrook.com
protect your business and save you money. www.wcpolicy.com/Inla
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Louisiana
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2011 BOARD OF
DIRECTORS & OFFICERS

Mission... To enhance the quality of life for people, conserve and pro-

tect the global environment, and promote the professionalism and prof-

itability of the nursery and landscape industry in Louisiana.

President

Todd Ellefson

Windmill Nursery, LLC

PO Box 400

Folsom, LA 70437

(P) 800.535.1887. (F) 800.370.3854

(E) todd@windmillnurseryllc.com

Vice-President

Gerritt Monk

Forest Hill Nursery Farm, Inc.

353 N. Blacktop Extension
Oakdale, LA 71463

(P) 318.446.2020, (F) 318.748.6276,

(E) gmonk(@foresthillnsy.com

Executive Secretary

Severn C. Doughty, Sr.

444 Foxtrot Drive

Mansfield, LA 71052

(P) 3188724677, (F) 318.872.4677
(E) scd357@cmaaccess.com

Treasurer

Pat Newman, Inc.

Folsom Nursery

P. O. Box 580

Folsom, LA 70437-0580

(P) 985.796.3488, (F) 985.796.3488
(E) folsomnursery33@aol.com

Past-President

Peter Newton

Newton Landscape Group, Inc.

B930 Buzbee Dr.

Baton Rouge, LA 70809

(P) 225.756.4321, (F) 225.756.4324
(E) pete@newtonlandscapegroup.com

Administrative Assistant
Laura Crnko

8409 Vincent Rd

Denham Springs, LA 70726
(P) 225.667.4744,

(E) lernko@bellsouth.net

Director, Research & Education
Allen Owings

LSU AgCenter, Hammond Research Sta.
21549 Old Covington Hwy.

Hammond, LA 70403

(P) 985.543.4125, (F) 985.543.4124

() aowings@agctr lsuedy

Director, Training

Dan Gill

LSU Plant, Environmental & Soil Science
155 J.C. Miller Hall

Baton Rouge, LA 70803

(P) 225.578.2413, (F) 225.578.0773

(E) dgill@agcur.lsuedu

Director, Emeritus (12)
Walter Imahara

Imahara’s Nursery

8680 Perkins Rd

Baton Rouge, LA 70810

(P) 225.767.2250, (F) 225.767.2251
(E) imaharas@aol.com

Director, Associate (12)

Brian Bridges

BWI Co,, Inc.

PO Box 610

Forest Hill, LA 71430

(P) 318.748.6361, (F) 318.748.6704
(E) brianbridges i ies.col

Director (12)

Margie Ann Jenkins

Jenkins Farms & Nursery, LLC,
62188 Dummyline Rd.

Amite, LA 70422

(P) 985.748.7746, (F) 985.748.8219
() ifandn@]-55.com

Director (12)

Robert ‘Buddy’ Lee
Transcend Nursery

52063 Ridge Crest Drive
Independence, LA 70443

(P) 985.878.3567

(E) buddyazaleas@yahoo.com

Director (12)

Mark Murrell

Murrell Trading Co., Inc.

30185 Hwy | South

Bayou Goula, LA 70716

(P) 225.545.3336, (F) 225.545.3725
(E) mmurrel@wildblue.net

Director (12)

Nick Simoneaux

Complete Lawn Care

99 Clyde Loop

Rayne, LA 70578

(P) 337.230.6427. (F) 337.334.6224
(E) completelawncare@coxnet

Director (13)

Rick Cicero

Cicero’s Gardens

421 Greenwood Dr.

LaPlace, LA 70068-3228

(P) 504.469.4292, (F) 504.469.4258
(E) rick5250@bellsouth.net

Director (13)

John Kavanaugh
Kavanaugh's Landscaping
11695 Clay Ansley Hwy.
Ruston LA, 71270

(P) 318.255.4340

(E) mldavel @yahoo.com

Director (13)

Buddy Perino

Perino’s Garden Center,

3100 Veterans Memorial Blvd.
Meirie, LA 70002

(P) 504.834.7888, (F) 504.837.0791
(E) buddyperino@gmailcom

Director (13)

Renee’ Yanlangendonck
Chambers Tree Farm and Nursery
P.O. Box 391

Lecompte, LA 71346

(P) 318.715.1313, (F) 318.776.0320

(E) reneec@chamberstreefarm.COIM
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H2B Wage Calculations

New Invasive Ants

Weed Control in Flower Beds

Japanese Beetle Survey

Golf Shootout

COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE:
Gerritt Monk; Chairman, Mark Murrell, Margie Ann Jenkins, Buddy Lee,
John Kavanaugh and Renee Vanlangendonck.

‘WEBSITE/ MARKETING COMMITTEE:
Allen Owings; Chairman, Severn C. Doughty, Sr., Buddy Lee, and Renee
Vanlangendonck.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE:
Pete Newton; Chairman, Nick Simoneaux, Buddy Perino and Gerritt Monk.

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE:
Pete Newton; Chairman, Pat Newman and Rick Cicero

ORGANIZATIONAL COMMITTEE:

Pat Newman; Chairman, Mark Murrell, Pete Newton, Nick Simoneaux and
Margie Ann Jenkins.

NEW 2011 BOARD MEMBERS

| Walter
Imahara dock
John
Kavanaugh Buddy Perino
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& «2011 » B
Spring Garden Show

| An educational experience for the home gardener and the pmfcssionalJ

Saturday, April 2 & Sunday, April 3
10:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

New Oleans Botanical Gaxden
Victary Avenue, City Faxk

Admission: $8.00 Adults; Children 5-12: $4.00
Children under 5 & Friends of City Park enter free

* Plantand Garden Products, Exhibits &
Sales throughout Garden
* Kids Discovery Area
+ Educational Programs
* Music, Arts & Crafts in the Azalea Garden

3
M}sler
Gardener.

Sponsored by LSU AgCenter in cooperation with
the Metro Arca Horticulture Foundation and the New Orleans Botanical Garden

ATM on site courtesy of Capital One Bank

UALITY

NURSERY, Inc.

MEMBER
AN.LA. «» LNLA « TAN. « ANA.
O.N.A. « SN.A. « N.CAN

Container &
Field Grown
Material

Q
George M. Johnso%,le'lgi

3848 Highway 112

Forest Hill, LA 71430 Murphy Johnson
Phone: 1-318-748-6715 Mark Lachney
Fax 1-318-748-6893 . Manager
Toll Free 1-888-755-5653 Linda Prosha

http://www.growit.com/geojohnnsy INaRISLAE Mager

LNLA Quarterly Newsletter 2011 Vol, 34
A Word from our President

I want to start by saying how privileged I feel to be
the President of LNLA. I look forward to serving
you in 2011 and am always open for recommenda-
tions to better our Association and what it does for
our members. I feel that you cannot put a value on
what the Association does for us and our industry.
In these trying times we need to push to give the
Association the support it needs to be as productive
as possible.

In a time that is seemingly uncertain in our indus-
try, as it is in many, I feel that being a member of
LNLA is extremely important. In the coming year
we will host recruitment events to attempt to build
our membership and stress the importance of LNLA
to non-members. We currently have our first re-
cruitment social scheduled for the Forest Hill area,
on Thursday, February 10t from 4:00 to 6:00 P.M,,
at the Senior Center in Forest Hill, LA. We are ex-
cited about this event and, thanks to Gerritt Monk,
Brian Bridges and Renee Vanlangendonck and their
hard work, it will be a success. We will update you
on such future events as they are scheduled.

I am also excited about the 2011 Louisiana Nursery
Landscape Foundation for Scholarship and Re-
search (LNLFSR) Gala that we have scheduled. It
will be held on Thursday, June 16, 2011 from 6:00 to
9:00 P.M. at The Bayless Conference Center, Rip
Van Winkle Gardens, Jefferson Island, LA We are
all looking forward to seeing many of you at this
wonderful event to support research and education
in our industry. Please mark you calendars and plan
on enjoying a wonderful evening together with fel-
low LNLA members and friends. For more infor-
mation about this and how you can attend, please
contact Allen Owings at 225-603-8096 or aow-

ings@agcenter.lsu.edu.

As we get closer and closer to spring, it seems the
anticipation builds for businesses. With seemingly
longer and colder winters, I certainly hope that eve-
ryone has a successful and prosperous spring.

Sincerely,

7 =

Todd Ellefson
President
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REGIONAL REPORT FROM GREEN INDUSTRY ASSOCIATIONS

,NOWLNLA Update:

A tour with members of the Northwest Louisiana Nursery and Landscape Association was
held on Saturday, February 26, 2011 at 10:00 A.M. at the Stephen F. Austin State Universi-
ty Mast Arboretum in Nacogdoches, TX and hosted by Dr. Dave Creech. Those in attend-
ance included: John and Lou Kavanaugh, Rosemary Lassiter, Mary and Johnny Cash,
Cathy Richards, Allen Owings and Severn C. Doughty, Sr. There were 14 in attendance.

Dave started the tour beside the Agriculture Building and moved toward the Mast Arbore-
tum behind the Agriculture Building. Emphasis of the tour was the camellias in bloom but
Dave pointed many other plants and gave details on origin and cultural conditions as to
how well they performed in the Arboretum. Many questions were asked by all and the tour
lasted until around 1:00 P.M. at which time everyone went to lunch. Several people came
back after lunch to see more of the Arboretum.

On Thursday, September 1, 2011 the second meeting for the year will be held at a location
to be announced later. Johnny and Mary Cash will host that meeting and Dr. Ron Strahan
will provide the education program titled, ‘Weeds Plaguing Landscape Beds at This Time of
Year'.

The last meeting for the year will be on Thursday, November 17, 2011 at the American Rose
Center beginning at 6:00 P.M. Dr. Allen Owings will provide a program titled; ‘Highlights
of New Ornamental Plants for Louisiana Landscapes’.

Should you have any questions about the meetings, contact Severn C. Doughty, Sr. 318-872
-4677, cell 318-426-1509, email scd357@cmaaccess.com.

Pictures provided by Dr. G. W. Willis, Willis Farms. The Ruby Mize Azalea Garden in Nacogdoches, TX, is a joint
effort of the community and Stephen F Austin State University, and is managed by David Creech and Barbara
Stump. Late winter blooming plants are still in bloom and the native deciduous azaleas and evergreen azaleas are
loaded with buds for the spring show that will be outstanding in a few weeks. A worthwhile destination.

»SELNA UPDATE: o ———

SELNA will have its spring meeting on Tuesday, April 5, 2011, at Mike's Catfish Inn in
Amite, La. at 6 pm. Officers for the next two years will be elected at that meeting.

The annual SELNA Trade Show will be held Friday, September 9, 2011, at the Magnolia
Park Gym in Folsom, La. A schedule of speakers and topics will be announced later.

For more information on SELNA activities, contact retired LSU AgCenter horticulture
agent Annie Coco at acoco@agcenter.lsu.edu.

*Submitted by Allen Owings, LSU AgCenter-Hammond Research Station, Nursery Crops
and Commercial Landscaping.

Camellia japonica "Tricolor Pink' (above)

Support Louisiana’s green industry by joining your regional association. Contact the following:

CLNA: Myra Poole Maloney, President, PO Box 485, Forest Hill, LA 71430-0485, (P) 318-748-6527,
(E) hena18@aol.com.

NOWLAN: Severn C. Doughty, Sr., LNLA Exec. Secretary, 444 Fox Trot Drive, Mansfield, LA 71052
(P) 318.872.4677 (E) scd357@cmaaccess.com

SELNA: Annic Coco, SELNA Secretary, PO Box 848, Amite, LA 70422 (P) 985.748.3787

(E) acoco@agctr.lsu.edu
SWLAN: Frances Thorne, 17868 Lake Charles Hwy, Leesville, LA 71446 (P) 337.462.1642
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Jenkins Farm & Nursery, L.L.C.
Mark Jenkins Nursery

¥

Container and field grown shrubs and trees, including the following: 7
.= + Wide variety of Azaleas ¢ Sasanquas +Gingers ¢ Palms ¢ Native Shrubs and trees # Ground !
. Covers ¢ Large Native Azaleas + Japanese Magnolias + Japanese Maples ¢ Cleveland Select Pears + ;
it Native Yaupon ¢ Parsley Hawthorn 4 Pine Straw :,,
@ »
- “Make this your one stop for Landscaping needs” >
L .
| 62188 Dummyline Road, Amite, LA 70422

Phone (985)748-7746 + (985)748-6177 « Fax (985)748-8219 ]

e T T SR S RS NI S S S S ST SO S S S S S S S S S N Sy S S SO S St S N —" |

A COMPLETE WHOLESALE NURSERY FOR
THE LANDSCAPER AND RETAIL BUYER

Container Grown ———
Azaleas P s N\ Hybridizer of Daylilies
Trees ?\@) - for Landscapes
Hollies %@) ~= @)g of Distinction
Ornamentals
G&% I[\';%L;g?;‘é Dale & Lynette Westmoreland
Landscape 13529 Hwy 450

Franklinton, LA 70438
Ph/Fax: (985)- 839-5713

\\
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LSU AgCenter Ornamental Update

Allen Owings, Professor (Horticulture), Hammond Research Station
Phone 985.543.4125; Fax 985.543.4124; email aowing:

@agcenter.lsu.edu

Po\f'er the past five years, the LSU AgCenter has expanded rose research
offorts. In addition to working with Texas A&M University on the
EarthKind rose program, other research evaluation efforts include ~
Knock Out roses, Griffith Buck roses, Drift roses, Easy Elegance roses,
a low maintenance hybrid tea rose study, heirloom hybrid tea studies,
alternative floribundas, Sunblaze series roses and more. Our rose re-
search is located at the LSU AgCenter’s experiment stations in Baton
Rouge (Burden Center) and Hammond (Hammond Research Station)
and at the American Rose Center in Shreveport.

Easy Elegance Evaluations

The LSU AgCenter will be evaluating the landscape performance of
several of the Easy Elegance roses in trials over the next two years.
This project has been implemented in the sun garden area at the Ham-
mond Research Station using the seven Easy Elegance rose cultivars
that have so far been some of the better performing ones in Texas tri-
als. A few garden centers in Louisiana carry a limited line of Easy Ele-
gance roses. Consumer demand in the southern United States has been
high for the My Girl cultivar, based in part on that plant’s noted high
performance in plant pathology evaluations at the University of Ten-
nessee.

What are Easy Elegance roses? This is another line of low-
maintenance roses for the landscape. More than 20 cultivars make up
the group with cultivars being classified as shrubs or grandifloras.
Bailey Nurseries is the nursery introducer of the series with Ping Lim
being the rose breeder.

Roses being evaluated include:

Sweet Fragrance. Hybrid tea-shaped buds in tropical tints of coral
and orange with a deep yellow base swirl open to full, sweetly fragrant,
apricot blossoms. Each bloom matures to salmon-pink, adding interest
with the range of color. Clusters of buds and blooms are held on sturdy
canes, making them perfect for cutting. A vigorous, upright grower
with excellent disease resistance.

Sunrise Sunset. As the name implies, Sunrise Sunset is a stunning
blend, with bright fuchsia-pink petals blending to apricot near the
centers. Blue-green foliage is disease-resistant on this everblooming
shrub rose. Its dense, spreading habit makes it an ideal ground cover
and is also well suited to mass plantings. A vigorous grower.

Centennial. Clusters of high-centered blossoms are held on long,
straight stems on this dynamic rose. The exhibition-style blooms are
apricot to soft yellow, fading gradually to creamy white, a vivid con-
trast to the bronze-tinged foliage. Its reblooming qualities make Cen-
tennial a valuable addition to the mixed border. Resistant to blackspot
and mildew. Crown hardy in zone 4 with winter protection. Own root.

Super Hero. You don't have to be a Super Hero to grow great roses.
Without superhuman effort you'll be able to enjoy gorgeous, hybrid tea
-shaped blooms all season long. Clusters of perfect, red blossoms stand
out strongly against clean, medium to dark green, satiny foliage. Try
this neat, compact, disease-resistant shrub in the border or foundation
planting,

All the Rage. A multi-colored spectacle with tight, coral buds swirling
open to apricot-colored blossoms with luminous yellow centers,
blooming steadily all season so there will always be a range of colors to
admire. Blooms age to lipstick pink before dropping cleanly away. Add
to that astonishingly clean, disease-resistant foliage and a perfectly
round form and you have a plant that’s truly All the Rage.

My Girl. Adorable, round, deep-pink buds are held in cluster of five to
30, opening to ruffly blossoms so full they almost hide the centers.
Offers tremendous flower effect, like sunshine on a cloudy day. Backed
by medium green foliage, proven to be highly resistant to black spot
with little to no defoliation. Compact, upright habit and good repeat,
My Girl makes a dazzling color statement in any border.

Macy’s Pride. This delightful rose was selected by Macy's Depart-
ment Store for their centennial. Lemon-yellow buds open fully to
creamy-white and age gracefully with a hint of pink. Disease-resistant
foliage, red-rimmed when immature, ages to a beautiful semi-glossy,
medium green.

Chamblee Rose Nursery in Tyler, Texas, (www.chambleeroses.com) is
the most local wholesale source of these rose cultivars. For more on
Easy Elegance roses go to wwiw.easyelegancerose.com.

Heirloom Hybrid Teas

An exciting new project is starting at the LSU AgCenter’s Hammond
Research Station this fall. We will be evaluating heirloom hybrid tea
roses under low-maintenance growing conditions. We will evaluate 30
varieties for landscape performance over a four-year period. The varie-
ties chosen are hybrid teas developed between 1900-1950. Varieties
included are Antoine Rivoire, Baronne Ed. De Rothschild, Better
Times, Blithe Spirit, Careless Love, Charlotte Arms, Columbia, Dame
de Coeur, Diamond Jubilee, Dr. Brownell, Emily, General MacArthur,
Helen Hayes, La Tosca, Lady Ursula, Mme. Butterfly, Mme. Caroline
Testout, Mme. Jules Bouche, Mrs. Charles Bell, Mrs. Pierre S. du Pont,
Ophelia, Pearl Harbor, President Hebert Hoover, Queen o' the Lakes,
Radiance, Red Radiance, Richard E. West, Sunny South, Texas Cen-
tennial and Tom Brenneman. Only about 5-6 of these are readily com-
mercially available in the southern United States at the current time.
‘We are close to finalizing initial research from our low-maintenance
hybrid tea study at the American Rose Center in Shreveport. Details
and reports from that study will be coming soon.

Rose Cultivars to Grow, Use and Sell

Here are some roses to grow, use and sell that may not be that readily
available or are not being used in the significant numbers that they
have the potential to be used.

Julia Child
Cinco de Mayo

Livin’ Easy Drift Series
Pink Home Run

Carefree Celebration

Home Run

Tahitian Sunset Carefree Marvel

Easy Going Moondance Hot Cocoa

We will have a list of LSU AgCenter recommended Griffith Buck roses
cultivars this coming fall!
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LNLA 2011 Scholarship & Award Recipients

Each year the LNLA board and officers select a number of individuals within the
states ‘green industry’ to honor; either for their potential to the industry or their
scholastic achievement . LNLA’s 2011 scholarship and award winners are:

Daniel Wells

Daniel is a native of Opelike, AL and holds BS and MS degrees from Auburn University. He is
aresident of Zachary and is currently attending LSU pursing a Ph.D. degree in the plant and
soil sciences horticulture concentration. His nursery research is under the direction of Dr. Ed
Bush. He has a graduate school GPA of 4.0 and has presented his research work at the South-
ern Nursery Association Research Conference and other meetings.

Susannah Bridges Burley

Susannah is a candidate for a Masters of Landscape Architecture at LSU. She is
a native of Atlanta, GA and is a current resident of Hammond. She is a member
of the Louisiana student chapter of the ASLA. She has a 3.5 GPA and has been
employed as a student worker at the LSU AgCenter’s Hammond Research
Station.

Thomas Stelly

Thomas is the 2011 Ira Nelson Scholarship Award Winner. He graduated from Ovey
Comeaux High School and is senior in the landscape and horticulture management sustaina-
ble agriculture curriculum at the University of Louisiana — Lafayette. Thomas was born in
Lafayette and is a resident of Youngsville. He is currently establishing a landscape mainte-
nance service and is working at one of the orchid growers in Lafayette this semester.

Kathryn Daigrepont

Kathryn attended Tara High School and is a native of Baton Rouge. She is currently complet-
ing her associate degree program at Baton Rouge Community College and will be working on
her BS degree at LSU shortly. She has a 3.5 GPA and has been employed at Clegg’s Nursery
since 2007. She is a member of the LSU Horticulture Club and is a LNLA certified nursery

and landscape professional.

Mark Wilson

Mark is a junior at LSU and is a resident of Gonzales. He attended Baton Rouge Community
College and is now enrolled in the environmental horticulture undergraduate program at
LSU. He has served as a student worker for Dr. Ed Bush and is now working as a student
worker for Dr. Kathryn Fontenot. He is the current president of the LSU Horticulture Club.
He has attended the GSHE the past several years, in addition to the Nursery/Landscape Expo

in Texas.

Jacob Reichley

Jacob is a native of DeRidder, LA and graduated from DeRidder High School in 2008. He is a
senior majoring in the landscape-turfgrass curriculum in the Department of Agricultural
Sciences at Louisiana Tech University. He currently serves as president of the Greenscape
Club at Louisiana Tech and is a student worker at the campus greenhouses in Ruston. He is
considering pursuing a Master’s degree in landscape architecture upon completion of his BS

degree.

Incoming President, Todd Ellefson presented ‘Certificates of Appreciation’ to out going offic-
ers and board members: (Left to Right) Pete Newton, President; Albert Durio, Director;
Rusty Rucksthul, Past-President and Frances Thorne, Director. Frances was presented with
an Honorary Membership. Bob Thibodeaux, received the Distinguished Service Award and
Beth Perkins who received an Honorary Membership; not pictured.
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Mike Levy, Mike

Levy Horticulture Services, receiving

the Professional of the Year Award from Todd
Ellefson ( above right).
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Ron Fennell, Cl

egg’s Nursery ( above left), receiving

the Young Professional of the Year Award from
Jeff Kuehny (center) and Todd Ellefson (right).

Allen Owings, LSU AgCenter, receiving the James A.
Foret Award from Todd Ellefson ( above left), and Pat

Newman (right).
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CERTIFIED NURSERY &
LANDSCAPE PROFESSIONALS

NEW BUMPER STICKER
AVAILABE TO CNLP
CERTIFIED PROFESSIONALS

In July of 2010 I received a request from Chris
Stafford, who took and passed all five parts of the
Certified Nursery and Landscape Professional Ex-
am, asking if there was a bumper sticker promot-
ing the LNLA CNLP professionals. I said no but,
would look into creating one.

We now have a bumper sticker with the LNLA logo
and below that it’s stated “Certified Nursery &
Landscape Professional” all in one bumper sticker.

1f you have passed all 5 parts of the CNLP exam,
you may request a bumper sticker to display on
your vehicle or in your office. You also may re-
quest it electronically to put on your advertising or
on your stationary.

Contact Severn C, Doughty, Sr. 318-872-4677 or
sed357@cmaaccess.com.

The 2011 CNLP dates are listed on page 26 of this
publication. A registration form is available online
at www.Inla.org

ASSOCIATION

www.lnla.org

Certified Nursery &
Landscape Professional

Pngcf)
L SH NOTES
P/l FROM THE
QM?Q SECRETARY

Hi to all,

Our membership drive this year is turning out pretty good. So far by
February 22, 2011 we have 260 total members. Broken down into cate-
gories, we have 69 growers, 70 landscape, 30 retail, 17 associate, 14
affiliate, 23 government/educators, 18 student, 1 sod, 5 arborist/
foresters and 13 landscape architects.

The Forest Hill Special Nursery meeting hosted by Gerritt Monk, Brian
Bridges and Renee Vanlangendonck held on February 10, 2011 at the
Forest Hill Senior Center was a success as we had over 30 people in
attendance. So far we have received 3 new members from that meet-
ing, Mill Creek Growers, Shane’s Nursery and Green Garden Nursery.
Also, we received two renewals from people who attended the meeting,
Dunn’s Nursery and Poole Bros. Nursery. And we anticipate more
memberships. So, if you haven't paid your 2011 dues, please consider
doing so.

Concerning the letter that President, Todd Ellefson wrote that you
received with your membership renewal invoice urging folks to contrib-
ute to the ANLA Lighthouse Fund — a lobbying fund set up by the
American Nursery and Landscape Association — we have received an
outstanding number of contributions. Thirty members have contribut-
ed to either the Lighthouse Fund and/or to the Beacon Fund — a similar
lobbying fund set up by ANLA. As of February 22, 2011 we have re-
ceived $672.00 for the Lighthouse Fund and $120.00 for the Beacon
Fund. A big thank you to all whom contributed!

On February 21, 2011 I was honored to be invited to attend a Memorial
Tree Planting Ceremony, honoring one of our deceased Honorary
Members, Dr. William A. ‘Bill’ Young. He passed away June 4, 2010
from a long illness and a courageous fight. Five crape myrtle trees were
planted in his honor at a ceremony at the DeQuincy Skate Board Park
in DeQuincy, LA. It was hosted by the DeQuincy Garden Club — a club
Bill started — The United Methodist Men of DeQuincy and friends of
Bill Young. Over 50 people attended and his wife, Joy, was there and
so honored to have so many friends of Bill attend the ceremony.

Bill was very special to me as he was one of my mentors, my teacher
and my major professor as I started my Ph.D. program at LSU in 1978.
In 1980 Bill was transferred to the Calhoun Experiment Station in
North Louisiana. When he found out that he was going to be trans-
ferred, he very apologetically told me he could not be my major profes-
sor any longer because of the move. I was glad he received the promo-
tion but sorry I lost him as my major professor. We kept in close com-
munication up until his death last summer. I miss him and will always
remember his soft, gentle way — “he never met a stranger”.

Until next time....

ALY,

Severn C. Doughty, Sr.
Executive Secretary
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AN ANLA LIGHTHOUSE EFFORTS UPpary

“US Labor Department issues final rule revising wage calculations for H-2p Program»

ol 34

Revised methodology better protects US workers

WASHINGTON — The U.S. Department of Labor’s Employment and Training Administration today announced the publicati
ion

that improves the H-2B temporary nonagricultural worker program and better protects U.S. workers. The final rule, to be Published i
edition of the Federal Register, addresses the calculations used to set wage rates for H-2B workers, sdin

f a fing| rule
the Jap, 19

The H-2B program allows the entry of foreign workers into the U.S. when qualified U.S. workers are not available and when th
eign workers will not adversely affect the wages and working conditions of similarly employed U.S. workers, The H-2B progra
program cap of 66,000 visas per year.

e ?m.ployment of for-
m is limiteq by law to
a

“This final rule improves protections for both U.S. and foreign workers by aligning wages with marketplace realities and ensuring that th
gram is used as it was intended,” said Secretary of Labor Hilda L. Solis. € H-2B prq,

Because the previous administration promulgated H-2B regulations and did not seek comment during the rulemaking process on the m

used to set wage rates, on Aug. 30, 2010, the U.S. District Court for the Eastern District of Pennsylvania ruled that the regulations jssy, es':‘()dology
partment in 2008 had violated the Administrative Procedure Act. As a result, the court ordered the department to promulgate new Tules thy e de
with the APA on the calculation of the prevailing wage rates in the H-2B program no later than 120 days from the date of the order. The d "
later requested additional time to extend the comment period and for drafting the rule, and the court extended the department’s time by :f;al':;nent

The final rule addresses concerns that the calculation method enacted in the 2008 rulemaking did not adequately reflect the appropriate wa

essary to ensure U.S. workers are not adversely affected by the employment of H-2B workers. The wage methodology in the final rule achievg:: tEec_
department’s goal of more fully protecting the job opportunities and wages of U.S. workers. The department anticipates issuing a future ryle 'e
that will address other aspects of the H-2B program. making
The new wage rates will apply to wages paid for work performed on or after Jan. 1, 2012. In addition, for a period of sixty days after the publication of
the final rule, the department will welcome information from the public in order to gather data regarding the feasibility and implementation of pha:.
ing in the new prevailing wages.

The final rule requires employers to pay H-2B and U.S. workers recruited in connection with an H-2B job application a wage that meets or exceeds
the highest of the following: the prevailing wage, the federal minimum wage, the state minimum wage or the local minimum wage. The final rule
also permits the use of private wage surveys in very limited circumstances.

Under the final rule, the prevailing wage would be based on the highest of the following:

®  Wages established under an agreed-upon collective bargaining agreement.

® A wage rate established under the Davis-Bacon Act or the Service Contract Act for an occupation in an area of intended employment, if the job
opportunity is in an occupation for which such a wage rate has been determined.

®  The arithmetic mean wage rate established by the Occupational Employment Statistics wage survey for an occupation in an area of intended

employment.
Article written by: Craig J. Regelbrugge, Vice President, Government Relations and Research, American Nursery & Landscape Association, 1000 Vermont Ave NW, 3rd

Floor, Washington, DC 20005, 202/789-2900; Direct 202/741-4851; Cell 202/425-4401, cregelbrugge@anla.org.

Memorial Tree Planting
in Honor of Dr. Bill Young

Friends and colleagues of Dr. Bill Young, former LSU AgCenter horﬁc“,lm
professor, past head of the Department of Horticulture, and former resident
director of the Calhoun Research Station and the Sweet Potato Research .
Station, gathered in DeQuincy on Monday February 21st to hold a memori?
tree planting in his honor. The program was sponsored by the Degumcy’
Garden Club and the United Methodist Men's Club of DeQuncy. FIv¢ ’
'Dynamite’ crape myrtles were planted at the walking pathin downtow™ |
DeQuincy.

. . JO!
Pictured left to right: Dr. Allen Owings, Dr. Charlie Johnson, Mrs.Joy |

Young (Bill’s wife) and Dr. Severn C. Doughty, Sr-
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~ New Invasive Ant
- Pest: Rasberry
Crazy Ant

A new invasive pest ant was discovered near Pasadena, Tex-
as in 2002 by Tom Rasberry, a pest management profession-
al. This ant is called the Rasberry crazy ant and is named
after the man that discovered it. The species is yet to be
determined with the scientific name currently being Nylan-
deria sp. nr. Pubens. The numbers of these ants build up to
very high levels, and the ant may become a great nuisance.
In some cases the numbers of Rasberry crazy ants are so
high that people cannot enjoy their yards and pets avoid the
yard. Wildlife may also be affected as the ants cover the
landscape and displace other organisms. These ants do not
have stingers and thus, do not sting. These ants do bite
causing a sharp pain that fades quickly. Rasberry crazy ants
also get in electrical equipment resulting in short circuits
and electrical equipment failure. The economic impact and
impact on wildlife of these ants is currently unknown. Very
high numbers of ants may cover the ground and trees result-
ing in the movement of wildlife out of the area. This ant has
been observed in bee hives causing the bees to leave quickly.
The Rasberry crazy ant has been observed to displace fire
ants. However, residents that have experienced Rasberry
crazy ants prefer fire ants.

Adult Rasberry crazy ants are reddish-brown in color. Work-
ers are all about the same size, 1/8 inch long, have long an-
tennae and legs and have many, long, coarse hairs on their
body. There is no club on the 12 segmented antennae. These
ants are found in very high numbers (millions) and crawl
erratically and rapidly. These ants do not make a centralized
nest, and nests may occur under anything that holds mois-
ture. Pictures and videos of these ants may be found at the
following website: http://urbanentomology.tamu.edu/ants/
exotic_tx.cfm.

Most ant baits are not attractive to these ants and thus, not
effective. Areas around structures may be sprayed using
acephate, pyrethroids, and fipronil to form buffer zones.
Rasberry crazy ants will cross these buffer zones in 2 to 3
months after treatment.

The ants spread naturally through budding. However, they
are moved much more rapidly through the actions of hu-
mans. They may be moved in any material or container that
is infested. It is extremely important that these ants are not
moved into new areas. Carefully inspect incoming materials
to make sure these ants are not introduced.

Images courtesy of the Cen-
ter for Urban and Structural
Entomology.

Rasberry crazy ants in
bag of leaves

Rasberry crazy ants
in trash can

feuisiana Nursery & |

fendscape Foundation
OR SCHOLARSHIP & RESEARCH

SOCIAL GALA [

Thursday, June 16th |
Bayless Conference Center It

Rip Van Winkle Gardens, Jefferson Island

Special Presentation |
Dr. Neil Odenwald, Fellow ASLA ‘

Special Invited Guest
Dr. Mike Strain, Commissioner LDAF

Entertaining Live Auction / Silent Auction

Drinks / Dinner

Contribution / Attendance
$100 per person or $700 per table for 8
Sponsorships — Bronze ($1000), Silver ($2500), Gold ($5000)
RSVP by June 10*

Send check payable to LNLFSR to:
Dr. Allen Owings
Hammond Research Station
21549 Old Covington Hwy.
Hammond, LA 70403

Gala Committee

Dan Gill, 225.578.2413 Pete Newton, 225.756.4321
Danny LaFleur, 800.447.6951 Allen Owings, 225.603.8096
Buddy Lee, 985.320.2304 Rusty Ruckstuhl, 337.232.5967

Pat Newman, 985.796.3488

©)

Article provided by: Dr. Dennis Ring, Professor of Entomology,
LSU AgCenter, (P) 225-978-3881, (E) drunp@upczuter. /o ed,
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The LNLA Officers,

Board of Directors & Members .
Extend a Warm Welcome to the Following NEwW Memberg

Caroline’s Garden .......coeeenssreeeesanens Caroline Jenkins LSUniiicnicniniiiicieniininecnnee L St
Baton Rouge, LA Baton Rouge, LA rPusannah Burle
Casa Flora, INC. c.vvveieiiiiniinncirisnennonnns Rudy Noguera LSU AgCenter.......ouu....... seeanes TTORPon G
Dallas, TX Lafayette, LA - Ueralqd R(lbeﬂ
D itv C ; i carlet .
' eliad(zfln,mmu"m Coltege ‘ Ir“:;‘ffrl:.?]rhf on Mill Creek Growers, LLC .............. Les W;
New Orleans, LA o atua Forest Hill, LA «+ 1S Winnerg
Dawn Impastato
;\:"“;:;‘J:‘;ﬂ MS Coastal Research Center............... GaryR
Biloxi, MS Y Bachmap,
James Mercer
Jennifer Roth
) RP Grass Maintenance.............. e Q
Blake YInzabal Picayune, MS - Jamie Schroeder
Green Garden NUrsery. ..o Larry Wade, Jr. hane
Forest Hill. LA Shane’s Nursery, Inc.......... eesneenttaniianes Shane .
Forest Hill, LA Morris
Halbert’s NUrSery ...cccccccesieernneneesiesenenes Brent Dix ”
Forest Hill. LA Shreveport Green..........coouveeeennnnnn..... Donna Curt;
Shreveport, LA R
J.EM. Lawn & Garden ........ccccocrcensonssaes Marie Kastler
New Orleans, LA Star Nursery, Inc. ....... S —— ++sesee Dawn Cama
Belle Chasse, LA rdelle
John Smith & SON’S..cicciiecrenrennsssssscnnes John Smith
‘WP Grounds, LLC............. LCLEETL
St. Cloud, FL oy =+ Matthew Allmand
Prairieville, LA

Put a pencil to it. The efficiencies and
economics of Scotts Patterned Nutrient
Release Technology™ will become clear:

* 100% coated, homogeneous N-P-K
and micronutrients

¢ Pre-defined release patterns;
Hi-Start®, Lo-Start® and Standard®

* Pre-defined longevities from
3 to 14 months

OsmocoYe.
PLUS

For more information contact:

Charlie Owens, Territory Manager
(251) 621-8292
charles.owens@iclsfa.com

www.0smocotelsBest.com © 2010, e Sctts Company LL, Word ighis Reserwd
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EGREENHQUSE' I\/IIC%I

S Res1dentlal . Comméf’cnal %
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't. 37 LdOl‘lL‘
BFax: (318)776 8044 &%

NURSERY

Customer Service and Quality
are Top Priorities!

Grower of Azaleas, Evergreens,
Woody Ornamentals,

Ornamental Grasses and Groundcovers
3334 Hwy 112 « Lecompte, LA 71346
1-866-665-6579 « (318) 748-6579
Fax (318) 748-7441  E-mail: poolebrosnsy @msn com

Debbie Head, Owner

Page 13

Native Louisiana Iris
and their hybrids

provide color for water, wetland
environments and perennial flower beds.
Easy to naturalize, establish and maintain.

Provide bloom in spring.
Provide green foliage in winter.
Tough field grown bare root plants.

Bois d*Arc Gardens
1831 Bull Run Road
Schriever, LA 70395
Phone: 985-446-2329
Cell: 985-209-2501
Contact: Bud or Rusty McSparrin
for more information and wholesale
pricing.
‘Web site: http://www.bois-darc.com
Email: bois(@charter.net

The superiority of our
30-,45-,63- and 100-gallon
container-grown treesis evident
in healthy trunk tissue, good
Our roots architecture and strong branch
run ‘ attachments, but our growing

quality goes much deeper —
down to the roots.

PLANT LISTING:

LiveOak  Drake Elm
RedOak  Lacebark Elm
Chinquapin Oak  Red Maple
BurrOak  Savannah Holly
Bald Cyprus  River Birch i.'

Magnolia v

Owner: H. Gregory Walker 11l
Member: LNLA, CLNA

uality

1110 Highway 456, Lecompte, LA 71346
(318)664-8733 « Fax (318)776-7319

sales@qualitytreefarms.com
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Blumberg Means Business

Making Business Secure...
One Handshake At a Time

Property | Liability | Workers’ Comp I Auto | Health | Life

Blumberg and Associates, Inc. k
Andy Blumberg trrus e
8560 Jefferson Hwy * Baton Rouge, LA 70809 Q‘SE,
225-767-1442 800-349-1442

www.blumbergassoc.com
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WHOLESALE /| I \NURSERY, INC.

Since 1988, we have specialized in field grown and container
sha(!e and ornamental trees. Our customers depend upon us to
provide the finest quality trees and service available in the industry.

We continually strive to improve production and service.
Our #1 goal is to ensure quality plant material and

Complete Customer Satisfaction!

Gerald Foret Wholesale Nursery, Inc.
4214 Forrest LeBlanc Road

New lIberia, LA 70560
(337) 365-4858 - Fax (337) 364-6520

or visit us on the web at:
www.geraldforetnursery.com

Member of: LNLA, TNLA, ANA, MNA
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PROFESSIONAL

Every decision is a business decision.

YOU'RE NOT JUST GROWING PLANTS,
YOU'RE GROWING A BUSINESS. Consult with
your Scotts® Territory Manager. Put a pencil

to the possibility of incorporating Osmocote®
Plus into your plant nutrition program. Once
you factor in the efficiencies and economics of
Scotts Patterned Nutrient Release Technology,”
you'll likely recognize this is one of the best
business decisions you can make to optimize
your return on investment.

Y)

BLUS

Osrnocole_Husis &eahly patterned release fertilizer. This 3rd Generation technology features three patterns of
release—hi, 1o, and standard—which not only feed plants what they need, when they need it, but for as long as
they need it, from 3 to 14 months,

-""f

& 7 ¢

To find out more, visit OsmocotelsBest.com,

© 2010 The Scotts Company LLC, Worldwige Rights Reseryed, 4% .
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Osmocofe
MORE PRILLS

IN THE POT,
MORE PROFIT
IN YOUR POCKET,

Fusion Technology™ effectively binds
prills to container growing media.

Osmocote® Pro
with Fusion Technology™
5-6 month

COMING SOON
8-9 month

+ When nursery stock gets blown or knocked over you lose fertilizer, you
lose money, through additional material and reapplication costs, or
lower plant quality.

+ Consult with a Scotts Territory Manager to calculate what you're missing
without the no-spill prill in your pots.

View the video at
TheNoSpillPrill.com

fusicn

TECHNMNOLD QY

J
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www.lsuagcenter.com

THE WEED DOCTOR’S CORNER

The Weed Doctor's Corner was written by Dr. Ron Strahan, Assistant Professor in Weed Science, 1
225.578.2302, (E) rstrahan@ageenter.lsu.edu. Updated versions of the LSU AgCenter’s useful guides to controll,
pests and plant diseases are available. Free downloads of the 2006 edition guides are available Sfrom the LStr Ag

i\ Quarterly Ncwslertcr 201
1

‘S.U A9C€nter, P
g weeds, insect
Center’s Web sito

Flower Bed Weed Control Research Update

Is hand removing purple nutsedge better than spraying
sedge killers?

Purple nutsedge (Cyperus rotundus) is one of the most common and
persistent weeds infesting residential and commercial landscape
plantings. We rank it as the worst weed in landscapes in Louisiana.

Sedgehammer and Certainty are two postemergent herbicides that
are labeled for use in landscape beds for purple nutsedge control.
These herbicides are effective but, they are not quick acting. Unfor-
tunately, Sedgehammer and Certainty are just plain slow to kill the
nutsedge sometimes taking up to 4 weeks to work. Often the land-
scape maintenance professional receives complaints from customers
after the herbicides are sprayed because weeks may go by before the
herbicide finally kills the nutsedge. Many of you forgo the herbicide
and hand remove just to keep your clients happy. It is understanda-
ble if you decide to hand remove the weeds instead of spraying.

Have you ever wondered if hand removing purple nutsedge works
better than spraying with Certainty or Sedgehammer? Iam sure your
clients like it when you hand remove a lot better, at least initially.

Since there can be a lot of pressure from clients to have an instant
weed free flower bed, some landscape maintenance contractors are
even hand removing purple nutsedge within a few days after Sedge-
hammer or Certainty applications. They are hoping that they can get
good control and still keep everyone happy. But...are they sacrificing
control and doubling cost to make their clients happy by hand re-
moving after spraying?

We tried to answer these questions in research conducted last sum-
mer.

Purple nutsedge study setup: Research was conducted at Bur-
den Center in Baton Rouge, LA in 2010 comparing applications of
Certainty or Sedgehammer versus hand removal and hand removal
following herbicide application on the control and re-infestation of
purple nutsedge in landscape beds. The study was initiated on August
20, 2010.

The experiments were conducted in a mulched area allowed to infest
over several years with a natural population of purple nutsedge. The
population was extremely high at this location. In fact, the site aver-
aged 56 purple nutsedge plants per ft2 and had near 100% weed cov-
erage at study initiation.

The treatments included: 1time hand removal, Certainty (1.25 0z/
acre), Sedgehammer (1.33 oz/acre), or Certainty or Sedgehammer
followed by hand removal 1, 3, or 7 days after spraying, At the desig-
nated period, purple nutsedge was completely removed by hand leav-

ing plots void of all emerged plants. Nutsedge plants were counted in
the plots every two weeks.

Results of the experiment:

Is hand removing purple nutsedge better than spraying

them with sedge killers?

One month later, plots that were just hand remove
re-infested and resulted in an average of 15 purple
plants per foot2. Plots that were sprayed with Cert
hammer were much better and averaged only 0.1
nutsedge per footz.

d were quickly
nUtSEdge
ainty or Sedge_
0r 0.2 purple

About two months later, Sedgehammer and Certainty plots
sprayed and left undisturbed averaged about 0.5 nutsedge plants
per foot2. Plots that were just hand pulled averaged 22 purple
nutsedge per foot2. Where we just let the nutsedge persist with-
out hand pulling or spraying, the population went from 56 to 65
purple nutsedge plants per foot2, Obviously, spraying with Cer-
tainty or Sedgehammer was a lot better than hand pulling purple
nutsedge in our study. We just don’t get all of the underground
storage tubers and chains when hand pulling purple nutsedge.
Also, hand pulling stimulates the emergence of un-germinated
tubers by loosening soil and mulch.

Can I hand remove purple nutsedge within a few days
after spraying Certainty or Sedgehammer?

Well, in the short term (one month)...possibly. According to our
study results, you can hand remove after spraying without signifi-
cantly reducing control if you wait at least 7 days. Hand removing
3 days after spraying gave some really inconsistent results in the
study. The results showed clearly that hand pulling 1 day after
spraying nutsedge with either one of these herbicides was not a
good idea. It is just not enough time for the herbicide to translo-
cate through the plant down into the tubers.

After about 60 days, Sedgehammer and Certainty spray only plots
still provided decent purple nutsedge control. However, all plots
that received spray + hand removal had significantly higher re-
infestation of purple nutsedge than the spray only plots after 60
days. Long term, you are better off to spray purple nutsedge in
landscape beds and not hand remove the weeds afterwards, at
least within the timeframe that we evaluated.

Summary

Although treatments were replicated 3 times, T will point out that
this was a single study. I like to repeat studies before I feel corln—
fortable making recommendations. 1 do feel pretty comfo:'ttz;ll:e
saying that in a high population, you are better off to §prai)" °
purple nutsedge in the landscape bed than hand pull it. I )u(;l "
client starts complaining about the presence of the Wt:id, gte
some nutsedge with the chains and tubers intact and ;:wn
them on how the herbicide needs to have time t0 mgvet ke
through the plant into the tubers to kill the x‘veeds.f r‘;s'ou -
sure that you wait at least 7 days after spraylng before ¥

them.
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LOUISTIANA DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE & FORESTRY
Horticulture & Quarantine Program Update

Japanese Beetle Survey

The beetle is a temperate climate insect that prefers colder winters, so
our subtropical climate provides a certain level of protection. But we
still may be at risk. Because of this potential for JB populations to
establish in Louisiana, LDAF maintains an annual trap survey pro-

What are those odd-looking green and yellow traps hanging in your
nursery? They may look like big lawn darts or left over bomb casings.
But actually, they are Japanese beetle traps.

The Japanese beetle (JB), (Popilla japonica) is a damaging insect pest ! .
i - : . tro-
of vegetables, field crops and nursery stock that inflicts economic gram. The purpose is th‘ree fol.d. to find ;Bde:rly Sl:z:tli;:;ﬁ;:
damage on U.S. nursery growers in the Northeast and Midwest. ducedi to prO\.flde for quick action as needed to pro !
' / St ; green industries; and to confirm freedom from JB populations so that
Heavy losses may result from grub injury to plant roots, adult feeding . ; X
other, non-infested states will accept our nursery stock shipments.

on foliage and flowers, and subsequent costs to control beetle popula-
tions. Adult JB prefer stone fruit trees, pome fruit trees, roses, com-
mon ornamentals and trees such as maple or birch. Grubs feed on
roots of grasses, weeds or nursery stock.

The JB survey program has been an annual LDAF activity since 1998.
Each year LDAF deploys ~150 traps statewide. Most traps are placed
at nursery grower sites, with a scattering of traps also placed at nursery
stock dealer and landscape contractor locations. Specific site trap

Typically, JB d t travel f: i i 5,
sz:z iz throu(;;snrign-;z;fsr ez;r;x;t:{z;:; a,?i.t he pr;)mary I:Ilela risiof placement is based on risk factors including the presence of high-risk
hitchhikers on airplanes or, more comm oni asls Ca: — host material, particularly containerized or B&B stock shipped into
adults in the soil surroundi,ng containerize dyz;n d gBr;Bs, PEpSs 0: K Louisiana from JB-infested areas. Traps are equipped with a floral lure
USDA-APHIS-PPQ maintains a federal quarantine onzzlr::tlz dsa?: ) designed to attract male and female JB adults and a female sex phero-
ports nationwide to guard against adult JB movement and sprea d- mone lure to attract males. Survey begins in mid-February and contin-

. . . . P ues through late August until such time as most JB adults, if present,
through air travel. The business of safeguarding against JB move- i

will have emerged.

ment in interstate nursery stock, however, falls to the states. Through
National Plant Board - an organization comprised of plant pest regu-
latory agencies in each state — a nationwide ‘JB Harmonization Plan’
has been established with guidelines for survey, treatment and move-
ment of nursery stock. The goal is to reduce the risk of moving JB
into areas where it has not become established.

It is not unusual for one or two adult JB to be trapped each year. Such
small trap catch numbers do not indicate establishment. In fact, in
infested areas such as the northeastern U.S. it is not uncommon for
traps to catch several hundred adult beetles over a short period of time.
Instead, the presence of a few JB adults in a trap is considered to be an
: : interception — JB adult /i d ivi

While JB has gained a foothold as far south as northern Alabama and P acuis that have emerge frox.n stock received

. o . : through interstate shipments. In almost every instance of a JB trap
Georgia, Louisiana has managed to escape establishment of this pest. .

(Continued on page 20)

we | LaFleur’s Nursery, Inc.

'SECOND
GENERATION s _ :
Quality Is Our Specialty

Danny Lableur, President
Mike LaFleur, Sec./Treas.
Yvette Smith, Office Scc.

Palms
Oaks
721 Goyo Road Crape Myrtles
Washington, LA 70589 Louisiana

(P) 8004476951 G&% ﬁ,‘:ﬁggg Hollies

(I') 877.826.9955 ASSOCIATION Ligustrum

(E) lafleurdanny@yahoo.com Loquat

Magnolia

and more....!

Over 45 Years...
of SUCCESS ! . .
180 Acres of Clean & Attractive... Field-grown Trees & Shrubs




Forest Hill (Continued from page 1)

Board Member John Kavanaugh, Kavanaugh'’s Nsy.; O. D. and
Elizabeth Chamberlain, O. D.’s Nsy.; Chome Riengxay, P. Rieng-
xay, Samko Xanamape; Kan's Nsy.; Richard Vanlangendonck,
Chambers Tree Farm; Kelly Patterson, Harold Poole Nsy./Mill
Creek Growers; J. J. Jeters, Jeter’s Liners; Steve Wade, Green
Garden Nsy.; LNLA Past President, Pete Newton, Newton Land-
scape Group, Inc.; LNLA Board Member, Renee C. Vanlengen-
donck, Chambers Tree Farm; Stuart H. Roane, Evergreen Land-
scape Mgt. and others attended.

Non-LNLA members showed interest; selecting copies of news-
letters, directories and membership application forms to take
home.

After the meal Gerritt asked Severn to say a few words about
LNLA. After that Chris Bass with Meadowbrook Insurance
Group, Inc., (an endorsed LNLA Insurance Company) spoke
about their workers compensation program and upcoming new
health insurance. Severn mentioned that the other LNLA en-
dorsed insurance company was Blumberg and Associates Inc.,
which handled a complete line of insurance coverage. Bro-
chures were available about both insurance companies.

By 6:00 p.m. most folks had gone. Everyone felt the event was a
success. Many of the potential members said they would send
in their membership application form. Two, signed up that
evening; Mill Creek Growers and Shane’s Nursery.

AFFILIATE ASSOCIATIONS

The Texas Nursery & Landsca

Scape Associati
has selected Amy Graham as the next Pr:s(,)iglgtt“f)n e
fective June 1, 2011. Graham follows Eddy Eq or the iat
May 31, 2011 after 37 years with TNLA. mondson who wi o ef-

Graham has served as Vice President fc

years. She provided leadership for the I;Ig;‘A/f‘[); the pagt Nine

as the other services offered to the membersq:[ dscape g  ag

to be selected to serve as President of TNLLA, .Thizr'n extremely honort_;“
lenging period for the industry and the organimtiols a% exciting, oh 1
cxpl(.)rm‘g new ways we can maintain our relevanc .- Ilook forwarg to
continuing to build on our past accomplishments e Memberg, while
Current TNLA Chairman of the Board M i

sion at the Annual Business Meeting in Fe:)rrl: }V-ffil)rriltsl a';{"oll‘nced the deg;.
"(Eddy) Edmondson's leadership created a financiall A Noted,

tion that is one of the most highly regarded Greep Indyuittm"g Organiz;-
in the country. }.{15 presence and steady hand helped ¢ Ty associationg
ing staff in Austin that represents TNLA's membershi Teate an outstang.
and high quality services." SHP with innovatiop

IN MEMORIUM

Barbara Nelson, wife of Ira S. Nelson. Hush

Professor at ULL and LNLA honoree of the Ira aI:Ine(i;gan}ciﬁl)slon ‘}Nnas !
Fund. Barbara was also known for her service to Louisia\na’s;l e
dustry. She was active in the Lafayette Woman’s Club, and wgsremen_mmd.
from the ULL College of Agriculture’s Horticulture Dei)artment
librarian and an instructor. She had a wide range of gardenin, i::tsea
and served as the president of the Lafayette Garden Club, Theg Soci:e 7
for Louisiana Iris and The Louisiana Society for Horticuli,:ural Reseatrych

Memorial contributions may be made to the Ira Nelson Horticultural
Endowment Fund at the University of Louisiana at Lafayette.
Personal condolences may be sent to the Nelson family at
www.delhommefuneralhome.com.

o e e e s S o S e A |
Japanese Beetle Survey (Continued from page 19)

catch, LDAF has confirmed that large containerized or B&B stock from
a JB-infested area was present at the trap site.

When JB is found, treatment of any remaining host material that origi-
nated from an infested source may be required under LDAF oversight.
Paperwork checks are initiated to determine whether the stock was
treated at origin, if required. LDAF counterparts in the state of origin
are notified. Careful records are kept of positive sites and the treat-
ments applied. As a precaution, traps are deployed at any J B-POS‘F"'e
locations in subsequent years to make sure the pest does not remain.
And when JB trap time rolls around the following year, those odd-
looking traps will again be keeping their vigil to safeguard our states
green industries.

J

(Continued from page 22)

ou for this
the membership meeting in Mobile, AL. Thumbly thank you'®

great award and really don’t feel worthy! )
God Bless you & thanks again. I really appreciat
Bob Thibodeaux

e all of you
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-green laws, design principles, designer plants-
Buck Abbey, ASLA

Louisiana State University

Associate Professor, Robert Reich School of Landscape Architecture
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Landscape Design Sketchbook

“The purpose of these regulations is to require the use of native vegetation
and the preservation of indigenons plant communities....... "
Model Code, Florida Native Plant S ociety, 2005.

Designing with Native Plants

One of the main concepts behind sustainable land-

scape design 1s designing with native plants and designing land-
scapes that mimic natural Louisiana landscape forms. To put it in
the words of Lady Bird Johnson, a champion of native wildflowers
and regional landscapes, designing with native plants is to design
the landscape with a ‘regional accent” In Louisiana, this accent
would speak of the ecology of prairies, deltas, pine savannahs,
marshes, swamps, rolling hills, beaches, ridges, cheniere’s; terrace
faces and magnolia-pine-beech-oak forests. Louisiana has a won-
derful landscape accent.

Designing with native plants is one of the principles of the Lowisiana
Yards & Neighborhood Program promulgated by the LSU Cooperative
Extension Service. However, not specifically stated as design with
native plants, the program uses the sobrquet “right plant, right
place” to mean regional design with native plants. A better source
of inspiration is the Model Landscape Ordinance for the use of Native Veg-
etation prepared by the Florida Native Plant Society. This model
ordinance provides fundamental reasons why the use of native
plants is critical to communities. Reasons for regulation include the
creation of wildlife habitat, connected plant populations and how
native plants reduce the use of potable water, fertilizers and pesti-
cides. The ordinance goes on to imply that native plant regulation
increase air quality, reduce the amount and cost of maintenance and
limits in the use of invasive vegetation.

Designmg with native plants generally tends to

create landscapes that ate more naturalistic than formal. In Caroline
Doman’s own words, gardens of native plants are preferred by
those “who love the informality of Nature, with softly rounded
masses of foliage, and flowers scattered freely by her hand.” This is

1o say that naturalized landscapes must not show the hand of the
designe[_

Naturalistic landscape design tends to create less orderly landscapes
yet landscapes that have a natural pattern such as might be created
by variations in soils, moisture, wind, sun exposure, slope and eleva-
tion. Designing a native garden requires a good eye that can see the
ways of Nature and teconstitute them into a usable landscape.
Naturalistic design has been described as a landscape form that
appears as though seeds have been naturally dispersed by wind,
moving water or animals. Formal geometry in design gives way to
plantings that creates natural forms of sweeping curves, irregular
lines and baffled spaces.

But this is not to say that art in landscape design is not important.
In fact it is more imperative and requires greater artistic talent to
design and build natural forms that are beautiful, as well as ecologi-
cally correct but, do not show the hand of the designer.

Naturalistic design provides habitat, food and shelter for native
wildlife. Naturalistic design thrives on the chemistry of natural soils
and do not require supplemental fertilizers, manufactured nutdents,
pesticide treatments and excessive maintenance care. Native plants
will survive on natural rainfall and unlike exotic plants do not re-
quire underground irrigation systems. Native plants support local
and migratory wildlife populations. Non-native plants often pro-
duce an excess of seeds, berries, or drupes that are not eaten by
local wildlife, yet readily germinate and push native plants out.
Some exotic plants such as Ligustrum sinense (Chinese Privet), Miscan-
thus sinensis (Chinese silvergrass), Tridacia sebifera (T: allotree) and Vinw
miinor (Pertwinkle) actually become invasive and must be removed
and destroyed.

Turf grass should be greatly reduced or even eliminated from the
garden in favor of mulched beds that contain a layered canopy of
overstory trees, understory trees, shrubs, vines and ground covers.
Natural recycling ought to be incorporated into any landscape de-
sign so each native garden should contain space for recycling of all
garden debus as natural mulch.

(Continued on page 22)
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Landscape Design Sketchbook
(Continued from page 21)

; i i itat. The second
The site desiener’s first concem should be m preserving regional habitat ) L 44
s . .y i ; and slope
consideration ought to be rebuilding native habitat in regard to soil, vegetation an P

to blend into the regional ecology. And finally, the third concemn should be capturing

regional character in the design of housing, industry, commetce and open space systems
with the use of native plants and native landscape forms.
“Designing With Native Plants”, Part 2, will be continued in LNILA'’s 2ud quarter newsletter; Part 3

continued in the 3rd quarter newsletter.

Should readers like to contact Abbey, get in touch at [sugreenlaws@aol.com . You may call
at the Robert Reich School of Landscape Architecture at 225.578.1434-

11™ ANNUAL
Nursery and Landscape
GOLF SHooOoTOUT

Fridav Mav 6. 2011

Remswation 7:00 - 8:15am
Shotgun Start at 8:30 am
Entry Deadle: Tuesday May 3rd

LT

Research & Extonsion

Yormart

4-person scramble. Gift certificates awarded for first, second, and third place. Multiple flights will be formed ifa
sufficzent number of teams enter. Individual entries and team entries accepted (maxtmmm of cne single digit
handscap player per team) Red blaster holes. closest to pins, long drive confests. etc. are incloded.

EnorvFee
$50 / person or $200/ team. Inciudes green fee, cart, range balls, refreshments, lunch, prizes, and 2 nmiligans /
person. Indrndual entries accepted - will assign teams if needed.

S kip O ..
$150 / hole. Includes tee box sign, recognition in shootout program, and complimentary listing in Lonisiana
Nursery and Landscape Associanion quarterly newsletter and magazine. Sponsorship includes one player’s entry.

Registration Team Entry or Individual Entry (please circle to indicate)
Player Handicap or Average Score
Address

Player Handicap or Average Score
Address

Player Handicap or Average Score
Address

Player Handicap or Average Score
Address

Sponsorship Attach Business Card (if available / applicable)

Company Name Contact Person

Address

Phone Fax

‘,\ January 14, 2011

Dear Severn,

Thank you for your donation of
General Fund. This donation w:: :esc.gis:g the iy
ber 28,2010. Annual HRI donors ensure thon Deen,.
continue to fund important research while - H-RI
certain that we also meet our Operationa] b
trative needs. — Adminjs.

With donors like you, we are able to
try and the green industry through
business practices that sustain the
ship between the research and by

preserve gy coup-
'quality Plants apgq
mportant relatigy,.
Siness ComMmunitjeg .
Remember that your charitable contrib
deductible. Please be advised that HRI gave no 200ds
or services in return for this donation, For your ree.-
ords, HRI's federal identification number is 55-
1052547. Please retain this letter for your tax purposes

ution is tax

Thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely,

Teresa A. Jodon, HRI Executive Director
Research Affiliate of the American Nursery &
Landscape Association

1000 Vermont Avenue, NW « Suite 300
Washington, DC 20005-4914

"2 January 1, 2011
To the LNLA,

Thank you for all of the support that the LNLA has
provided over the years. It means a lot to the students
and serves as a great introduction for them to the
green industry and to their professional association in
Louisiana!

We look forward to the GSHE.

Thanks again,
Peter Gallagher

=\‘ February 2011

To LNLA Board,

Just a note to say thank you for the James ﬁ Foret
Award. Figured you all were up to “no good”.

Attach check or money order payable to “Nursery and Landscape Fund” and forward to: Allen Owiz enter,
21549 olgCovmm Huighway, Hammond, LA 70403. For firther information contact Allen Owings ztgﬁl"."i—sx%ﬁ '

; or Ed Bush at 225.578.1044 . ‘e i
AIl proceeds benefit LSU AgCenter nursery/landscap ey 'E@Pwhmwdlmuum,mu.

Allen Owings
g\. February 25, 2011
Dear Allen and LNLA, iate
. appreci
This “thank you” is way over due. really PI; ward at

being honored by the Distinguished Servi -
(Continued on P9
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MINUTES LNLA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Louisiana Friday, January 21, 2011
N Eur(siery & Arthur Outlaw Convention Center
andscape Mobile, AL

ASSOCIATION . .
(Condensed version; a complete set is available on the LNLA website)

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 A.M. by President, Todd Ellefson. Regular voting Members present included: Rick Cicero, John R. Ka-

vanaugh, ReneeVanlangendonck, Buddy Lee, Nick Simoneaux, Margie Ann Jenkins, Pete Newton, Gerritt Monk, Todd Ellefson, Buddy Perino, Pat
Newman, Mark Murrell and Severn C. Doughty, Sr. Non-voting Board Members present were; Walter Imahara and Allen Owings. Guests present
were Chris Bass, Nancy Clay and Rusty Ruckstuhl. Seven Regular Members and Officers of the Board constitute a quorum and all 13 were present.

Todd welcomed everyone and asked them to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance. Afterwards he asked each Board Member to review the minutes of
the last Meeting and if acceptable, move that they be accepted. Rick Cicero moved, seconded by Mark Murrell to accept the minutes. Motion car-
ried.

Todd asked Pat Newman to give the financial report. Pat indicated that the financial report was the same as the report given at the Annual Meet-

ing (see minutes of the Annual Meeting, 2011). Consequently, Pete Newton moved, seconded by John Kavanaugh to accept the financial report
previously given at the Annual Meeting, 2011. Motion carried.

Pat told the Board that she had checked into CD interest percentages so that we could possibly invest some of the funds currently in the savings
account. Interest rates were very low and the Board felt that it would be prudent to leave the money in savings until interest rates were higher —
hopefully later this year. The Board did not want to tie up the funds for several years just so we could receive just a little more interest (2 to 2 V2

%).

Pat Newman reported on the GSHE Show by stating that ‘t_he move-in went very smoot}{ly in spite of 8 trains interfering with it on Wednesday
morning. She indicated the James Harwell told her that we had 370 registrations on Thursday and there were 1800 preregistrations.

Todd asked Pat to review the 2011 budget. Pat indicated that the budget was lower this year than last year. Last year’s projected revenues were
$101,250 and this year’s was $92,900. It was a very conservative budget. Pat, Pete, Todd and Severn attended the budget meeting and it went
very smoothly and all felt this budget was very reasonable. For a copy of the 2011 bfldget, contact Severn. After a few comments Pete Newton
moved, seconded by Nick Simoneaux, to accept the budget as presented. Motion carried.

Todd opened up the discussion on the Annual Meeting and many of the Board Mémbers said they felt it went smoothly and we ended in record
time 8:35 A.M. Severn handed each Board Member a copy of the descriptionspf the awards and suggested that the Nominating Committee care-
fully review the descriptions when they begin to select award nominees for 2012.

Todd asked Severn to report on the Membership. Severn stated that we finished the 2010 year with a total of 421 members. This year so far we
have received 116 member renewals: 31 growers, 13 retail, 40 landscape, 4 associate, 5 affiliate, 8 governmental/educators, 3 student, 1 sod, 1 ar-
borist and 10 landscape architects. Severn indicated that Todd’s letter to the Membership at renewal time gained us more donations to the Light-
house and Beacon Funds than any time before. There were 15 people who donated so far and 10 donations were made to the Lighthouse Fund at
$36.50 each and 11 donations were made to the Beacon Fund at $ 10.00 each for a total of $475.00. 3

Discussion ensued about the invoicing of Members for membership renewals._ It was stated that there was some é&nfpsion with some Members
about being invoiced. For example some Honorary Members either asked why they received an invoice or sent in ‘mgmbership dues when as an
Honorary Member there were no dues to be accessed. After more discussion Pete Newton moved, seconded by Pat Newman, to use the form Ala-
bama used for membership renewals and second notices. Allen Owings stated that he would send Severn acopy of the Alabama form and we could

o
et i v

pattern ours like theirs. Motion carried. = T o
3.‘“

5

Allen gave an LSU AgCenter update by stating some dates for Field Days and other 'éducationél activities. i
Todd then moved on to setting Committee Assignments for 2011 which included: “
Mmbm}Mmln_eg. Gerritt Monk, Chair, Mark Murrell, Margie Ann Jenkins, Buddy Lee, John Kavanaugh, and Renee Vanlangendonck
%@g&mﬂ&; Allen Owings, Chair, Severn C. Doughty, Sr., Buddy Lee and Renee Vanlengendonck

M@QI—‘EQQEM& Pete Newton, Chair, Nick Simoneaux, Buddy Perino and Gerritt Monk

mﬂﬂ@ﬂmﬂnﬁs Pete Newton, Chair, Pat Newman and Rick Cicero

%&@J Pat Newman, Chair, Mark Murrell, Pete Newton, Nick Simoneaux and Margie Ann Jenkins

'fl‘odd then moved to Old Business and asked Gerritt Monk to report on the Membership drive in Forest Hill. Gerritt stated that the date was set
©r Thursday, February 10, 2011 at the Senior Center in Forest Hill and would be from 4:0010 6:00 P.M. He asked Severn to send out letters of

invitat : ;
tation to folks in and around the Forest Hill area.
(Continued on page 24)




Page 24 LNLA Quarterly Newsletter 2011 Vg 34

LNLA Board Meeting.... Cont'd from page 23

Todd asked Nancy Clay to give an update on Meadowbrook Insurance. Nancy stated that she was sharing the LNLA both at the GSHE Show and
she felt that the arrangement had worked well. Mike Misuraca was no longer with Meadowbrook. A new national sales manager was hired at
Meadowbrook in 2010 and rearranged some of the districts. Chris Bass was recently hired and will cover a portion of Texas and all of Louisiana
from Alexandria south. A representative will be hired in the future to cover North Louisiana. She thanked the Board and stated there was a cor-
rection in the LNLA proposed budget for 2011. Meadowbrook would be paying a service fee of $3,500.00, not $3,000.00 as was stated in the
budget.

Todd moved to New Business and asked Allen Owings to report on the June 16, 2011 LNLFSR Gala. Allen handed out a flyer stating all the infor.-
mation and asked everyone to acquire auction items. Severn handed out a color, tri-fold brochure to promote donations to the foundation. For
more details on the Gala see the LNLFSR minutes.

Todd asked Severn to discuss the invitation of LDAF Commissioner, Dr, Mike Strain to the LNLA Annual Meeting in 2012. Severn indicated that
by the time he contacted Dr. Strain his calendar was full and we needed to invite him to the Annual Meeting much earlier. After some discussion
it was decided to ask Dr. Strain to the Annual Meeting and he could give an update on LDAF. Severn then passed around a report from Dr.
Strain’s campaign efforts and Severn thought the LNLA Board would like to know some of the donors to Dr. Strain reelection campaign.

Todd asked the Board to set the meeting dates for 2011. The Board decided on: April 13, 2011 and Walter Imahara offered his Imahara’s Botanica]
Garden in St. Francesville, LA as the location (confirmed); July 20, 2011, Ralph and Kacoo’s Restaurant on Bluebonnet Blvd. in Baton Rouge, LA

(confirmed); October 12, 2011, Hammond Research Station, Hammond, LA (confirmed); and December 7, 2011, Pat’s Restaurant, Henderson, LA
(confirmed).

Severn passed around copies of the description of the Annual Meeting Awards and Severn stated that he paid the $5.00 fee for the Secretary of
State Annual filing report.

Todd asked Severn to present information about VALIC as requested by Laura Crnko. Severn stated that Laura’s day job was working for The
Variable Annuity Life Insurance Company (VALIC) and this company could offer LNLA Members information on their savings and retirement
goals to include; Wealth Accumulation, Financial Planning, College Planning, Brokerage/Cash Management Accounts, Mutual Funds, Fixed and
Variable Annuities, Life Insurance Investment Planning, Retirement Planing, Asset Allocation, Disability Insurance, Long-Term Care Insurance,
Insurance Planning and Estate Planning Options. There was a considerable amount of concern about going with another endorsed company and
for lack of a motion the request died on the floor.

Severn indicated to Todd that there were several add-on items to add to the agenda. First, Craig Roussel had contacted Severn and indicated that
Rusty Ruckstuhl’s term on the Horticulture Commission representing Landscape Horticulturists had expired and that he would like LNLA to
nominate three individuals to serve on the Commission. Rusty Ruckstuhl was still very interested in remaining on the Commission so the Board
nominated him as first choice. Nick Simoneaux indicated that he would be very interested in serving once Rusty stepped down and was chosen as
second choice. Tom Fennell volunteered as third choice and the board asked Severn to respond to Craig as to LNLA’s three choices. Severn re-
sponded to Craig Roussel on January 24, 2011.

Next item was a request for a letter of support for Yan Chen et. al., for a USDA Specialty Crop Grant proposal titled, ‘Sustainable plant production
and landscape implementation strategies, and public perception evaluation for turf-alternative landscape plantings’. There were a number of
negative comments especially as it related to turf alternatives. Consequently, Nick Simoneaux moved, seconded by Buddy Perino, to reject the
request for a letter of support from LNLA. Motion carried.

Lastly, Severn said that one of the graduates of the CNLP review and exam requested a bumper sticker stating that they were a ‘LNLA Certified
Nursery and Landscape Professional’ so he could advertise his business by placing the bumper sticker on his vehicles and display in his office.
Severn passed out a sample to the Board and stated that anyone who passed all 5 parts of the exam would qualify for this bumper sticker in addi-
tion to a name badge and certificate.

There being no more business, Nick Simoneaux moved, seconded by Rick Cicero, to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed and the meeting con-
cluded at 9:05 A.M.

Post script to the Board Meeting minutes. On January 24, 2011 Allen Owings wrote a letter to all Board Members requesting that they reconsider
their vote not to provide a support letter for the USDA Specialty Crop Grant revised proposal titled, ‘Sustainable Production and Landscape Im-
plementation Strategies and Public Perception Evaluation for Ornamental Meadows on University Campus’. On January 25, 2011 President, Todd
Ellefson sent an email communication stating, “In response and consideration of Allen’s comments, I am requesting that the Board reconsider the
motion made by Nick Simoneaux, seconded by Buddy Perino, which stated to reject the request for a letter of support from LNLA. Therefore,
please respond by email to me what your vote would be for reconsidering the rejection of a support letter and if you vote, yes, please consider a
motion and a second in favor of support for a letter.

All thirteen voting Board Members indicated that they supported the reconsideration and Pete Newton moved, seconded by Margie Ann Jenkins,
to provide a support letter to Dr. Yan Chen in support of their proposed project. All thirteen voting Board Members voted, yes, by email to sup-
port the motion. Todd declared motion passed via email on January 28, 2011 and Severn sent a letter of support to Dr. Yan Chen.
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fuisiana Nursery & MINUTES LNLFSR BOARD MEETING
fandscape Foundation JANUARY 21, 2011

FOR SCHOLARSHIP & RESEARCH ARTHUR OUTLAW CONVENTION CENTER
MOBILE, AL

President, Pete Newton welcomed everyone to the meeting at 9:20 A.M. and asked them to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance. Board
Members present were: Todd Ellefson, Danny LaFleur, Allen Owings, Tom Fennell, Rusty Ruckstuhl, Monty Ingle’s, Pete Newton, Pat
Newman and Severn C. Doughty, Sr. Five Officers and Board Members constitute a quorum and all nine were present.

Pete asked the Board to review the minutes of the last meeting and if correct, move that they be accepted. Monty Ingle’s moved, se-
conded by Todd Ellefson, to accepted the minutes. Motion carried.

Pete moved on to Committee Reports and asked Allen Owings for a Scholarship Committee report. Allen stated that for 2010 LNLA
provided the $6,000.00 scholarship funds and that beginning in 2011 the Foundation (LNLFSR) will fund them.

Pete then asked Pat Newman to give a report on the Budget Committee. Pat stated that she, Pete and Severn would meet and prepare
abudget. Pat then gave the financial report, stating that the Foundation had $88,872.33 in a Capital One checking account as of De-
cember 31, 2010. Severn C. Doughty, Sr. moved, seconded by Danny LaFleur, to accept the financial report. Motion carried.

Allen stated that revenues collected from the silent auction at the LNLA hospitality amounted to $1,668.00. Monies received from

the Inaugural Gala and the silent auction would be split; 40% to be given in scholarship funds and or research awards; and 60%
would be applied to the principle investment each year.

Pete asked Rusty to report on the Research Committee. After some discussion it was decided that after the Executive Secretary re-
ceived a research grant proposal, it would be distributed to the Research Committee, which is the entire Foundation Board, either
electronically or by mail to all members. Rusty would then communicate by email a deadline date for members to approve or disap-
prove the request and if further deliberation were necessary, a conference call would be set up to discuss it. Currently, Allen Owing

had a $20,000 request since last year and he will resend that request to the entire Board once a budget has been prepared and ap-
proved later this winter.

Pete moved to Old Business and asked Severn to give each person the Foundation Committee assignment list, a copy of the Founda-

tion promotional, color tri-fold and a report on the letters to donors. Severn stated that two basic letters were sent to 57 people/firms
thanking them for their donations.

Pete asked Allen to discuss the progress of the June 16, 2011 Gala, Allen passed around the Gala Flyer and stated that it would be held
at Mike Richard’s, Bayles Conference Center, 6 to 9 P.M. in the Rip Van Winkle Gardens, Jefferson Island, LA. A special presentation
would be made by Dr. Neil Odenwald, special invited guest would be Dr. Mike Strain, Commissioner of LDAF and a live auction plus a
silent auction, drinks and heavy hors d’oeuvres would be included. It was mentioned that perhaps people could come at 4:00 P.M.
and tour the gardens until 6:00 P.M. when the Gala would begin. Allen further stated that he would contact the Gala Committee
which consisted of Dan Gill, Danny LaFleur, Buddy Lee, Pat Newman, Pete Newton, Rusty Ruckstuhl and chairman, Allen Owings, to
set times and dates for the committee to meet.

Pete moved to New Business and asked Pat to discuss placing some Foundation money in CD investments. Pat indicated that the
percentages were small and we would have to tie up Foundation funds for several years to acquire larger percentages. The Board,
however, decided to put $63,815.36 plus 60% of net funds collected at the Inaugural Gala and the Hospitality silent auction into a one
year CD,

Pete asked the Board what meeting dates for the Foundation would be appropriate for 2011. It was agreed that we would meet again
after the October 12, 2011, LNLA Board Meeting at the Hammond Research Station at 3:00 P.M. The next meeting would be at the
GSHE Show, at the end of the LNLA Board Meeting, January 20, 2012 at 9:00 A.M.

Pat indicated that the Firm of Lee Gray, CPA asked the Foundation to sign an agreement for them to prepare necessary financial
Statements and file income tax for the Foundation. Allen Owings moved, seconded by Tom Fennell to sign the agreement for the firm
of Lee Gray, CPA to prepare necessary financial statements and prepare the Foundation Income Tax each year. Motion carried.

There being no more business Todd Ellefson moved, seconded by Monty Ingle’s to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried and the
Meeting concluded at 10:12 A.M.
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS

April 2011 - January 1012

2011

April 2-3 Spring Garden Show
New Orleans Botanical Garden, City Park, New Orleans, LA
Contact: Allen Owings, (E) aowings@agcenter.lsu.edu

April13  LNLA Board of Directors & Officers Meeting
Imahara’s Botanical Garden, St. Francisville, LA
Contact: Severn Doughty, Sr., (P) 318.872.4677,

(E) scd357@cmaaccess.com

May 6 11th Annual Nursery & Landscape Golf Shootout
LSU Golf Course, Baton Rouge.
Contact: Allen Owings, (E) aowings@agcenter.lsu.edu

June16  LNLFSR Gala II, Bayles Conference Center,
Rip Van Winkle Gardens, Jefferson Island, LA
Contact: Allen Owings, (E) aowings@agcenter.lsu.edu

June 22-23Mid South Green Industry Conference —New Date!
Eagle Ridge Conference Center, Raymond, MS

Contact: www.msnla.org

July 14-15 CNLP - Rescheduled; see Sept 22-23rd.

July20  LNLA Board of Directors & Officers Meeting
Ralph & Kacoo’s Restaurant, Bluebonnet Blvd., Baton Rouge
Contact: Severn Doughty, Sr., (P) 318.872.4677,
(E) scd357@cmaaccess.com

Aug 18-21 Nursery / Landscape Expo
Dallas Convention Center, Dallas, TX

Contact: www.nurserylandscapeexpo.com

Sept1 NW LA Nursery Meeting

(E) sglg_s;z(n“cmanccess.cm

Oct5 Ornamental & Turfgrass Commercial Pesticig,
tor Re-Certification, Location TBA, Lafayette, 14 e A
Contact: Karen Nix, (E) @%& )

Pplica

Oct12  LNLA Board of Directors & Officers
Hammond Research Station, Hammond
Contact: Severn Doughty, Sr., (P) 318.872.4677

(E) scd357@cmaaccess.com

Oct13  Landscape Horticulture Field Day
Hammond Research Station, Hammond, L.A

Contact: Regina Bracy, (E) m;a@ammm_du

Nov 9-10 LIA Irrigation Basics Certification & Re-Certification
Ralph & Kacoo’s Restaurant, Bluebonnet Blvd., Baton Rouge
Contact: Severn Doughty, Sr., (P) 318.872.4677,

(E) sed357@cmaaccess.com

Novi6 Ornamental & Turfgrass Commercial Pesticide Applica
tor Re-Certification, Location TBA, Kenner, LA

Contact: Karen Nix, (E) knix@agcenter.lsu.edy

Dec 7 LNLA Board of Directors & Officers Meeting
Pat’s Restaurant, Henderson, LA
Contact: Severn Doughty, Sr., (P) 318.872.4677,

(E) scd357@cmaaccess.com

Meeting

2012

Jan 18-20Gulf States Horticultural Expo
Mobile, AL

Contact: www.gshe.org

Location TBA, Shreveport, La.
Contact: Severn C. Doughty, Sr., (E) scd357@cmaaccess.com

Septg SELNA Trade Show
Magnolia Park, Folsom, La.
Contact: Annie Coco, (E) acoco@agcenter.lsu.edu

Sept 22-23 Certified Nursery & Landscape Prof. Review & Exam
Ira Nelson Horticulture Center, ULL, Lafayette, LA
Contact: Severn Doughty, Sr., (P) 318.872.4677,
(E) scd357@cmaaccess.com

Octs Ornamental & Turfgrass Comm. Pesticide Applicator Re-
Certification, Location TBA , Lafayette, La.

Contact: Karen Nix, (E) knix@agcenter.lsu.edu

Oct 5 LA Irrigation Assoc. Annual Meeting & Re-Certification
Ralph & Kacoo’s Restaurant, Bluebonnet Blvd., Baton Rouge
Contact: Severn Doughty, Sr., (P) 318.872.4677,

LNLA Annual Breakfast Meeting, GSHE, Mobile, AL P
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444 Fox Trot Drive
Mansficld, LA 71052
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BRACY’S

Reliable. Consistent. Effective. Service.

wholesale plants to garden centers and the landscape industry
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